
 School Advisory Council Meeting 
 Audubon Elementary 

 Date | Time  2/8/2024    2:45 PM  Location  Audubon Media Center 

 SAC Chair  Candace Jones 

 Type of meeting  February SAC 

 Facilitator  Gina Loggins 

 Note taker  Melissa Kirkland 

 Timekeeper  Gina Loggins 

 Attendees: SAC Members 
 Candace Jones-  Principal 
 Melissa Kirkland- Staff/ Parent 
 Gina Loggins- Staff 
 Stephanie Nickerson- Staff 
 Jennifer Lenderman- Parent 

 Agenda 
 ➔  Greetings and member sign in/ Meeting begins at 2:55 pm 
 ➔  Review December 2023 and motion to approve by Loggins, Lenderman 

 Updated Data from FAST Progress Monitoring 2 
 Strategic data will be utilized to distinguish high/low performance and growth. 
 Extra focus will be allotted to our ESSA Subgroups: African American, Students 
 with disabilities, and ELL students. Vocabulary will be a focus school-wide across 
 all subjects. Teachers will plot student reading and math data to identify student 
 deficiencies. Our 6th grade data continues to show room for improvement as the 
 grade level is showing minimal growth between the FAST PM1 to PM2. This 
 group has been targeted throughout their time at Audubon. 

 Mid-Year Review Title 1 
 Review of new data was evaluated in correspondence with the School 
 Improvement Plan. Support in grades 4-6 was identified as a continued need. 
 Erin English has been hired to support Title I by pushing into 4th grade (defined 
 area of need based on PM2 data). 5th and 6th grade are supported with push in 
 assistance from Loggins, Dunegan, and Slaughter. 3rd grade is meeting 
 expected gains and does not have push in support at this time. 

 Literacy Night 
 All Stars Literacy Night was very successful with the most participation to date for 
 our family Literacy Night. Family surveys reported high enjoyment. Slaughter will 
 plan and continue the One Book, One School read aloud tradition for next year. 

 Book Purchase Guidelines and Input 
 Kirkland provided titles and publisher information for book purchases from 
 January to February. No issues with purchased texts. 

 Family Letter from Mrs. Jones 



 School Advisory Council Meeting 
 Audubon Elementary 

 A letter to Audubon families was sent out to families to address front office and 
 school changes. The front office door will remain locked and there is a glass 
 divider between the 

 Questions? 
 Is the pavilion going to be reconstructed? Not at this time, however Audubon may 
 try to set up a fundraiser. 

 Meeting Adjourned at 3:24 pm. Confirmed by Loggins, Nickerson, and Lenderman 

 Upcoming Events: 

 2/6/24 4th Grade St. Augustine Field trip 5th Grade BCSO 

 2/22/24 District Science/Art Fair 

 2/7/24 & 2/15/24 5th Grade Starbase Field Trip 2/22/24 Kid’s Heart Challenge 

 2/7/24 Dominos Spirit Night 2/23/24 Sweetheart Dance 

 2/19/24 No School for Students 3/13/24 STEAM Night 

 2/20/24 – 2/23/24 Kindness Week 3/15/24 No School for Students 

 3/25/24 – 3/29/24 Spring Break 

 Upcoming Meetings: 

 Mrs. Jones welcomes every staff member and parent to join SAC for the 2023-2024 
 school year.  SAC meetings are held once a month at  2:45 on Thursdays. We will be 
 meeting in the Media Center at Audubon Elementary School each month. Please refer 
 to the schedule below for exact days and times: 
 Thursday, March 14, 2:45 pm 
 Thursday, April 11, 2:45 pm 
 Thursday, May 9, 2:45 pm 


